
 

 

STATE OF LOUISIANA 

FIFTEENTH JUDICIAL DISTRICT COURT 

ACADIA, LAFAYETTE AND VERMILION PARISHES 

 

CLOSURE ORDER FOR 

ACADIA, LAFAYETTE AND VERMILION PARISH COURTHOUSES  

Wednesday, June 21, 2017 

 

 Considering that the entirety of the Fifteenth Judicial District is under a tropical 

storm warning and that tropical storm force gusts are expected to begin in the early 

morning hours of Wednesday, June 21, 2017, and become sustained by late morning and  

also considering that significant rainfall is expected all of which renders it hazardous or 

otherwise unsafe for employees of the District and the Parish Clerks of Court to continue 

in the performance of their official duties and for the general public to conduct business 

at the Acadia, Lafayette and Vermilion Parish Courthouses,  

IT IS HEREBY ORDERED that the Acadia, Lafayette and Vermilion Parish 

Courthouses shall be closed on Wednesday, June 21, 2017, for the entirety of the 

workday, with the Courthouses to reopen as usual on Thursday, June 22, 2017, unless 

further orders are issued with respect thereto. 

 SIGNED IN CHAMBERS at Lafayette, Louisiana, this 20th day of June, 2017. 

 

      ____________________________________ 

      DAVID A. BLANCHET 

      CHIEF DISTRICT JUDGE 

 

 


